NORTH CAROLINA COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM
H. Martin Lancaster, President

February 28, 2008

MEMORANADUM

To: Vice Presidents/Deans of Student Services
Student Development Service Personnel

From: Wanda C. White, Director
Student Development Services

Subject: Student Development Services Newsletter

We are delighted to release the Winter 2008, Volume 1, Student Development Services
Newsletter which is attached for your convenience. This newsletter has been designed to provide
regular updates to Student Development Services personnel. Highlights of this issue include the
following:

New Associate Vice President

New AT NC -ACCESS

Statewide Placement Testing Committee

Reception Honoring GSK Foundation Teaching Scholars
Minority Male Mentoring Program Conference Updates
SACS President is Keynote Speaker for MMM Conference

We would like to include news and information from your college in our upcoming newsletters.
Please forward to Karen Yerby by the first day of each month. = You may go to the North
Carolina Community College System website at http://www.ncccs.cc.nc.us/ and access the
newsletter by clicking on Students then Student Support Services.

If you have questions, please contact me at (919) 807-7104 or by email at
whitew @nccomunitycolleges.edu.
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Director’s Letter
Wands White

On behalf of the Morth Carelina Cemmunity Cellege
System (NCCCS), we are excited to provide you with
our Winter Edition of the Student Development
Services Newsletier. | hope each of you has begun
the 2008 Spring Semester and the new year with a
grea start,

h“hﬂhihﬂmspﬁrfﬂm we plan to
keep you updated with news and ftraining
opportunities as they relate to the Student Sorvices
areas within our systam. We weloome Van C.
Wilson to the System Office, as the Associate Vice
Prosident of Academic and Student Sewvices. Van
comes to the Systern Office from Forsyth Technical
Community College whers he sewed as Vies
President for Student Services. Van fills the position
formerly held by Kan Whitahurst.

We would also like to welcome and ate the
new Student Development Administrators who joined
the colleges during the 2007/08 academic year. On
November 28 & 20, 2007, we conducted an
orientation pregram for Chief Academic and Student
Development Administraiors here at the System
Office. Approximately thirteen new  Student
Development Administrators attended the program.

Ol.rnmhﬂﬂrwlprwdﬁymwmnmmﬂ
updates regarding upcoming evenis in the Student
Davelopment Sewices areas in which we provide
oversight. We encourage each of you to participate
in the conferences and trainings which we offar.
Prasantations from conferences and workshops will
be posted on the North Carolina Community Collage
Systom website if you are unable to attend a
partioular event. Please wvisit our websile at
hitpdwew.noces.ce.no.us/Stu Dev Servicos/Studan
1DevParsonnel.him. As you dewvelop your training
needs within your institutions, ploase do not hesitate
1o contact us.

IN THIS ISSUE. .. .

Director's Letter 1
High Scheool Programs 2
Placoment Test Commitioe 3
New Associats Vieo Prosidont 3
Upcoming Bvents 3
New At NC-AGCESS 3
News Briafs 45
GSK Recipients to be Honored ;]
SACSE President iz Keynoter for MMM
Conference ;]

Should you have information to share with other
colleges, send your announcements fo be
included in future nowslotters. Please forward
articles and'or announcements to Karen Yerby by
the first of each month. You may comtact Karen

via e-mail at yarbyk@nccommunitycollages.edu.

In dosing, | welcome the many opportunities we
have to serve yow. The staff and | wish you the
best during this semester. We conlinue 1o look
forward to serving the needs of your institutions
and students.

Please Note...The Call for Proposals
deadline for the October System
Conference has been extended until
March 7, 2008.

Information can be
accessed at
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Joint High 5chool Partnership Programs

Cooperative Innovative High School Programs

+ The Innovative Education Initiatives Act and the Cooperative Innovative High School Programe statute
were passed by the General Aszombly in 2003 and revised in 2005.

+ These statutes encourage high schools to ba innovative and participate in reform activities.

+ LSAUEAs are encouraged to pariner with their local postsecondary educational institution(s) to establish
either a high school program that would target students whe are at risk of dropping out of high school
before attaining a diploma, or a program that would offer acceleraled learning opportunitias.

Learn and Earn ~ Early/Middle College High Schools

Clarifying terms...

Early College - versus - Middle Colleges
Early Colleges are... Middle Colleges are...
SMALL GMALL
AUTONOMOUS AUTONOMOUS
Bagin &t 8" Grade Beginin the 11" or 12" Grade
Gomplete two year dagres and high school diploma GCompleta some college credits and high school dipioma
Both Early and Middle College High School s are located on & Community College or University Campus;

Huskins Dual Enrollment

The purpose of the Huskins Bill cooperative program, called the Huskine Program, is to make available to
high school students college level courses not otharwise available to them and to effect an uninterrupted
education flow from the high school into the community college or four-year college or university.

Dual Enrollment

Dual Enrollment alzo known as “dual credit,” or "concurrent enrcllment,” refers to the participation in
collage-level courses and the earning of collage credits by high schoel studamts. Dual enrcllment is
viewed as providing high school students benefits such as greater access to a wider range of rigorous
academic and technical coursas.

Learn and Earn Online

Thanks to the leadership of Gov. Mike Easley and the NC Ganeral Assembly, North Carolina public high
school students can earn college credits through a special Leam & Earn Online inifiative baginning in the
2007-08 school year. studants in participating public high schools can take avariety of online
collage-credit courses at ne cost to them or te their families.

For additional information on these prugraml, contact A.rltumn Jnrdm, Director, Joint High School
Partnership Programs, at jordana(@
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Upcoming Events

* 5LISpring Mini-Session — Feb. 28-March 1,
Marriott-Crabtroe, Ralai

+ College Tech Prep Conference —March 3-5,
Koury Center, Greensboro

+ Joint Deans Meeting — March 57, Crowna
Plaza Resort, Asheville

* M4CSGA — March 28-30, Sheraton Imperial,
ATP

+ MN3CSDPA Counselor's Conference — March
31 — April 2, Marrictt-Crabtres, Raleigh

+ Minority Male Mentoring Conference — April
7-9, Sheraton Imperial, RTP

+ Academic Excellence Award Luncheon —
April 18, Morth Raleigh Hilton, Ralsigh

+ Student Engagement and Retention
Workshop — June 19, Cape Fear CC,
Wilmington

= 2008 System Conference — Oct. 12-14,
Raleigh Corvention Canter

Statewide Placement Testing
Committee Meeting

The Statewide Placement Testing Committee will
mest on February 21, 2008. This committes will
meet at the Administration building in Raleigh to
discuss the next Placement Testing Validation
Study to begin in 2009/10. Committee members
will meet with Publishers from ACT, College Board,
and System Office Technology staff to determine
the process and time table for the next validation
study. Brad Bostian of Central Piedmont
Community Collage seves as Chairperson of the
Placement Testing Committese. Daniel Alvarado,
Director of Counseling, Vance Gramille
Community College has recantly replaced Kimberly
Williamson as the Student Development Personnel
representative on the committee.

"At the desk where | sit, | have learned one
great truth. The answer for all our national
problems - the answer for all the problems

of the world - come to a single word. That
word is "education.”
Lyndon B. Johnson

New At NC-ACCESS

Coming soon to www. MC-ACCESS.info.....

+ Registration and Advising Survey Results -
This fall 51 pecple representing 31 colleges
rasponded to our survey on Registration and
Advising. Results of the survey show that
leng lines, cumbersome processes, lack of
caAmpus communication, unfriendhy
procedures, too few counselors and advisors,
are just some of the challenges facing the
ragistration and advising processes on our
campusas.

» Accessline — This brand new newsletter
highlighting new links, best practices, website
content, and other infarmation will be v ailablo
socon through e-mail and on the NC-ACCESS
wabsite.

New Associate Vice President

We are pleasad to announce the association of
Van C. Wilson as Associate Vice President,
Academic and Student Development Services.
Prior to joining our staff, Mr. Wilson sarved as the
Vice Praesident for Student Development Sarvices
at Forsyth Technical Community Collage. For over
two decades he has seved as a college
administrator in both the university and community
college systems of MNorth Carolina. His past
responsibilities include the implementation of an
institution wide student information system, collage
enrcliment planning, and both the creation and
implementation of a university mentoring program
for African-American students. Prier tlcr:‘gasmmng
hiz role at Forsyth Technical Community College,
ha sonved as the executive director of enrollment
management at Winston-Salem State University.
Wan eamed both his B.A. in Chemistry and his M.S.
in Public Affairs from Western Carolina University.
Currently he is pursuing his doctorate in
aducational leadarship from Appalachian State
University.

Mr. Wilson can be reached at 919-807-7098 or

wils omyimnc
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NCCCS News Bnefs

NCCCS Student Development Personnel Website

Mew on our website are prezentations from the Nov. 2007 New Administrater's Orientation including
“Frequently Asked Questions™ and ﬁmﬂ:iﬂﬁm What YOU Should know.” Also on the site is a
presentation on “Assessing Studemts in  Emotional Distress”.  You can access this sile a

hitip:ffwww . neocs.oo.no. unfSIu Dov _Sorvicos/StudentDevPersonnol.htm  for these presemiations and
other studont development information.

Minority Male Mentoring Coordinator Orientation

MCCCS Studant Development Sarvices sponsored an Orentation Pregram on January 29 -30, 2008 for 15
Community Colleges who received Minority Male Mentoring Grants this year. The Crientation Program was
held at Wake Technical Community College’s Westemn Campus. The orentalion program provided
participants with program expectations, minerity mentoring program best practices, and several information
sossions.

Presantations were made fo the group by Dr. Tyrone Bledsoe, Executive Director/Founder of the Studant
Adrican-American Brotherhood; Mr. Theodis Beck, Secrotary, NG Depariment of Commerca; Ms. Annio
Harvoy, Warden, MC Correctional Institution for Women; and Dr. Graham Watt, Department of Commerce,
Division of Workforce Development. Other presentations included a panel discussion on the "Challenges
and Bansfits of ing a Mincrity Male Mentoring Program.” The panel consisted of NCCCS pilot
Minarity Mafe Mentoning Coordinators, Mr. Ray Burrall, Wayne CC; Dr. Grova Bridgers, Johnston
CC; and Mr. Domeftrius Thompson, Durham Technical GC. An interactive "Dimensions of Diversity™
sossion was conducted by Mrs. Charletta Sims Evans.

The Community College Systemn Office is excited about the level of commitmeant and enthusiasm from both
the new and pilot Mincrity Male Mentoring Pregram Coordinaters.

Minority Male Mentoring Conference

The Merth Carclina Coemmunity College System (NCCCS) will hest the 4™ annual Minarity Male Mentoring
Conference Aprl 7-9, 2008, at the Sheraton Imperal Holel and Convention Center in Durham, MNarth
Carolina.

The conference theme is entitled "Changing the Image of Educaton: A Caf to Acfon!”
Bast practices and ing to improve minority male presence in education, family,
and community life will be the focus of this event. Parficipants will be divided into groups
and charged with creating a stralegic action plan. Organizations may use the action plan
as a blue print to establish yearly objectives and measuraments.

The confarence is designed for students, educators, administrators, teachers, counsalors,
public service agencies, community Iaaduls,mlduﬂmrswhuammpmﬂblniur dwalnpqu; mentoring
programs or other programs to enhance the advancement of minerity males in our communities. The
conference istration fee of $120.00 covers several meals, conference sessions, and conference
malerials. ‘arence participants are encouraged o register as soon as possible. To register, pleasa visit
the conference website at www.3MConferance.com. The deadline for hotel arrangements i= March 10,
2008. Late registration fee for participants whe register after March 10, 2008 is $130.00.
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News Briefs Continued.___

Financial Aid Student Lender Workshop

Due to recantly proposed changes to the Federal Student Loan Programs, Financial Aid Administrators are
mandated to expand lander options to their students. Administralors are also required o outline their
process for choosing lenders for their lender list. NCCCS Student Development Services conducted a
Lender Weorkshop on February 11, 2008 to assist collage financial aid administralors with this process.

This workshop allowed lenders to presaent their benefits and default prevention initiatives. The workshop
was designed to provide colleges with a forum to receive information that will assist them in choosing
lenders. Colleges were not required to use the lenders who presanted during the werkshop, ner were any
lenders andorsed by the NCCCS.

M4CSGA Updates

sum The N4CSGA Spring Conference will be held March 28-30, 2008 at the Sheraion
. Imporial Holel in Dutham. On Friday, March 28, 2008, Prosidont H. Martin Lancastor
e will be our luncheon speaker.

The NACSGA Advocacy Award is being remanded te honer the late Mr. Eddie Myars. Mr. Myers was
devoted to student development and to Rowan Cabarrus Community College. The Advocacy Award is
presentad to an individual who has committed themsahwes to promoting and implementing positive change
and advocacy on their campus and in the community. The student who receives this award must
demenstrate a willingness to take the lead when it comes fo change and the ability to motivate others 1o
embrace change.

Career Services Survey

The N3CSDPA Career Services Division is conducting a swrvey to gain information
ﬂ)mﬂﬂushmhmandnpﬂmhomdumsﬂnimsonymrm. The

responses from this survey will uslmytnnﬂnwmywmlslm
the career development neads mldﬂnts The rasponsas will also help us i
topics of interest for fulure career sarvices parsonnel training.

Rosults will be posted on the NCCCS website and prosontod at the N3CSDPA Counselor's Division
cenference in March. We hope the findings of this survey will encourage greater collaboration and
netwarking among career counselors across the state.

Best Practices for Counseling Referrals Manual

Thsmanualwilbﬂ:mtuounmmmu—mﬂlamﬂismmm The manual is a compilation of best
practices from 15 colleges. The manual also covers issues such as effective referral processes,
understan emctional distress, commen causes of emoticnal distress, tips for recognizing emoticnally
disiressed ruspomingtuumnimdti:tmm and halpful resources.

MNCCCS Studemt Development Servicos would like to thank Steven Reinhartzon, Alamance CG; Mandy
Saunders, Cantral Piedment CC, and all the colleges who submitted their best practices for making the
manual possible.
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Reception Honoring GSK Foundation
Teaching Scholars

The MNWCCCS Office of Studemt Development
Services will honor 15 student recipients of the
GlaxoSmithKline (GSK) Foundation Teacher
Praparation Scholarship on Thursday, March 27,
2008 during a banquet at the Sheraton Imperal
Hotal, ATP, NC. The banquet will be held durin
the annual Spring N4CSGA Corference. Ea
scholar recoived a total of $5,000 in scholarghip
funds.

The GlaxoSmithKline Foundation, Inc., the MNorh
Carolina General Assembly, and Bank of America
contributed more than $2 milion dollars to
establish an endowment within the Morth Carolina
Community College Foundation to support an
extonded role for Morth Carolina  community
colleges in teacher preparation. The endowment
funds annual scholarships to prospective teachers
enrolled in community college degree programs
tied to baccalaureate completion programs.

GSK Scholars are eonrolled at Piedmont CC,
Richmond CC, Mash CC, Mayland CC, Westem
Piedmont GG, Halifax CC, Surry CC, and Sampson
CC.

NC-ACCESS
Staff development for

You
www.nc-access.info

SACS President is Keynote Speaker
for MMM Conference

Dr. Bells Wheelan, SACS Prasident, will serve as
keynote speaker for the upcoming Mincrity Male
Mentering Conference. Dr. Wheelan will deliver the
keynote address on Tuesday morning, April &, 2008,
during the General Session broakfast meeting which
will be held from 8:30 am. to 10:00 am. Dr.
Wheelan will also participate in a roundtable
discussion with college presidents and sanior level
administrators immediataly fullml.ring the broakfast.
Participants will have the opportunty to engage in
an informal discussion regarding recertfication,
substantive change requirements, institutional
practices, and other concerns.  Roprosontatives
from colleges who are preparing for reaccraditation
are encouraged to attend both sessions.

Dr. Wheelan began her tenure as president on July
24, 2005. Prior to working for SACS, she served as
Secretary of Education for the state of Virginia and
worked with the members of the Commission on
Colleges to ensure that higher education in the
South continued to provide quality programs that
prepared students for the future.

Dr. Wheelan served as president of Cantral Virginia
Community College beginning in 1982. She was the
first African American woman to serve as president
of a 2 or 4 year public institution of higher education
in the Commonwealth of Virginia. Prior to her
presidencies, she held faculty and administrative
posts at the Porsmouth Campus of Tidewater
Community College in Norfolk, Virginia, Thomas
Melson Community College in Hampton, Virginia,
and San Antonio College, in San Antonio, Texas.

WCCCS Student Development Services:

Van Wilson

Associate Vice President, Academic and Student Services, 918-807-7008, wilsomvi@pccommunitveolleges ady

Wanda Whiie

Director, Student Development Services, 919-807-7104, whitew@nccommunitvcolleges ady

Monty Hickman

Associate Director, Financial Aid, 918-807-7195, hickmapmi@nccommunitvcolleges edy

Charletta Sims Evans

Associate Director, Student Support Services, 919-807-7106, gimsc@ncc ommunitvcolleges ady

Karen Yerby

Associate Director, Student Development Services, 918-807-7107, yarbvkinccommunitreolleges ady

Shlonda M. Brouchet

Office Assistant, 919-807-7105, prouchete@nccommunitveolleges edy



